

February 11th, 2021 Full Council - Block 5 Week 2 - Held virtually

- I. Call to Order:
 - Meeting started at 5:00 MST
- II. Roll call:

Absent: Anusha V, Ella S,
Guests:
- III. Robert's rules of order and parliamentary procedure presentation - Jane
- IV. Black History Month Discussion:
 - Sakina: I want to follow up on Ella's comment from the last full council
 - Fargol: We talked about a collab with BSU and Inclusion
 - Sophie: CAL is collaborating with SpeakEasy to honor black poets, I think we can start attending community events as a greater effort to support black history month.
 - Sally: I think we can recognize that nothing is being done in the moment for black students (money and food)
 - Mika: Been working with Black Women to find a collab with CCSGA social media
 - Gaby: BSU meeting tonight
 - Nicolette: Fer and I had a meeting about different initiatives-- one such as the club funding going to donations and establishing a fund for black students. We have a list of smaller things we wanna do: Statement of solidarity, working on a campaign on instagram to highlight black community efforts, working on a butler center book club thing, reach out about funding. Wanna find a more immediate form of reparations and potentially reach out to mutual aid, and maybe making posters to distribute to RA's to post on halls about Black History Month
 - Dore: John and I are employed at the butler center and I just wanted to say that if someone from inclusion wants to email us to set up a meeting, please let us know.
 - Sakina: We could have earmarked funds for particular heritage months or events (i.e. BSU wouldn't have to request but would be able to have it immediately).
- V. Inclusion Committee Resolution:
 - Anusha: Ella and I talked about having a resolution in CCSGA that promises support to Black students and work with CC to become an antiracist institution.
 - Sakina: A resolution is a statement of support from CCSGA. Inclusion would bring it up and we would vote if we support it and then we would have to commit to it. We also talked about supporting other marginalized communities.
 - Sunderland: I am in support of this-- I would love to contribute
 - Sophie: They are also sent to the co-presidents. So it is a good move and shows some political power. I think it would be good to show support in concrete ways and black faculty as well.
- VI. Clubs donating funds:

- Sakina: Been talking about clubs being able to push club funds over to donate-- like mutual aid
- Lilly: Clubs have been pushing for additional operating budgets to go to something good. Talking to Lori Seager from the finance office, she suggested we have a formalized process. Since we can't do this right now to our bylaws, I want to get unofficial approval so in the future this will be seamless.

VII. Committee Updates:

- Outreach:
 - Talked to James about setting up a forum for the city council
 - CC Votes working on getting out and vote
 - Launched CC Family groups. Working on compiling a list of things to do
- Student life:
 - Brainstorm session/intro with club heads to bounce off ideas (2-4 Feb 16th)
- Inclusion;
 - Designated a few tasks with the inclusion committee
- Internal Affairs;
 - Just an update on the app that is in the works
- Finance:
 - Working with Lori Seager again on the club.
 - Meeting with Felix about the Canva subscription
- Presidential:
 - Speaking to the admin about issues with RA stipends.
 - The college has decided that there will be a ("likely") in-person graduation. I will keep you updated

VIII. Open Floor for Comment:

- Fer: Speaking with sophomore reps-- a lot of students feel like Rastall is necessary but not accessible There is a petition
 - Sakina: Admin is working on that
 - Dore: I have also communicated with the admin. There is progress but we need more. They have increased portion sizes and decreases prices for salads
 - Mary: I will be going to the food group meeting, if you have specific concerns please let me know
- Amy: Some exciting things in campus activities is we have got approval of private 20 person movie screens off campus which is great. I worked with BSU and Ella on organizing a screening of Judah and the Black Messiah-- this is cheaper than doing it on campus. They also might let us do mini-golf reservations. If you have any idea of private rentals, please let me know. It is actually a lot more affordable. Please keep us posted. If there are any other first year

representations that are on CCSGA that would like to be involved in a sophomore re-orientation for next year. There is also an opportunity for CCSGA to help first years-- if you are interested in being involved in those conversations

- Sophie: I have two statewide opportunities-- the first is the teen court(they are looking for board members) and there is an opportunity to advise the colorado board of education
- Fer: Is there a timeline for the Rastall situation?
 - Sakina: I will get one from the admin

IX. Adjournment